
Government of Pakistan
Ministry of Religious Affairs & Inter Faith Harmony

No.F.l(2)/2023-HGOs Islamabad, the 26th J anuary, 2024.

All HGOs
Through
Chairman,
Hajj Group Organizers Association of Pakistan,
Islamabad.

Subject: FORMULATION OF MUNAZZAM COMPANIES AS PER DIRECTION
OF THE SAI'DI GOYERNMENT FOR HAJJ OPERATION 2024.

I am directed to refer to the subject cited above and to state that a maffer

regarding name(s) of Munazram Companies was discussed by the representatives of HOAP

with Secretary, MORA&IH on 25th January 2024 wherein HOAP informed that in order to

avoid any exploitation by any HGO, it was decided by HOAP that names of Munazzam

companies shall be selected from the Holy names of Allah Almighty and Holy Prophet (Peace

be upon him) and no name of any HGO shall be mentioned in the name of Munazzam

Companies. HOAP further intimated that some HGOs are submitting Munazzam companies

directly to MoRA without consulting HOAP. This practice is creating problems and

duplication in names of Munazzam companies. HOAP has therefore requested that all such

direct requests for formulation of Munazzam companies may be discouraged.

2. In view of above, all HGOs are requested to form Munazzam companies with

the names that do not mentioned/convey names of HGOs and/or any marketing slogans as

agreed upon by HOAP, refer to earlier and submit cases to this Ministry through HOAP.

HOAP will check the duplication of name (if any) and will forward to the Ministry on the same

date without any delay and without disturbing/alteration their quota.

(Azhar Iqbal Hashmi)
Deputy Secretary (HP)

Copy to: -

l. PS to Minister, MORA&IH, Islamabad.
2. PS to Secretary, MORA&IH, Islamabad.
3. APS to JS (Hajj), MORA&IH, Islamabad.
4. Additional Registrar, SECP, Islamabad.

r's. AD (lT), MORA&IH with the request to upload on Ministry's website.


